
Amesbury High School All Sports Boosters 
Minutes of Meeting 
 
August 4, 2009 
Minutes Taken By:  Priscilla Terry 
Meeting Time:  7:00p.m. 
 
Attendance: Leo Norton, Priscilla Terry, Drew Stellmach, Janice Syphers, Nancy Beecy-
Tomasz, Larry Lingley, Joelyn Pray, Jeff Marrs, Robin Bondar, Priscilla Saboo, Michael 
Robinson Sr., Mike Robinson Jr., Susan Robinson, Jack Scholtz,  
 
Secretary’s Report: 
The Secretary’s report was accepted and approved. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
The Treasurer’s report was accepted and approved.  Nancy updated the board that all 
taxes had been filed up to date and we were registered with Mass. as a charity. 
Athletic Director’s Report: 
The Athletic Director was not present.  Leo reminded us of the upcoming Spin-A-Thon at 
Lattitudes on Oct. 3, 2009 and said that Elizabeth would like to reopen the discussion of 
the blanket criteria. 
Correspondence/Comments: 
*Letters were sent to the four scholarship recipients reminding them to submit their 
schedules and two thank you letters were received (Leo will bring to next meeting for all 
to view). 
Membership Update: 
*There are no new members to report. 
Business Old/New: 
*The Spin-A-Thon is Oct 3rd. 
*Leo is letting Sam know that the table and AED are ready for plaques. He is going to let 
Sam know he can notify the families and we will set something up when school is back in 
session.  
*Marcia was not present, but we believe the coach’s book is ready for distribution by 
Elizabeth at the coach’s meeting in August. 
*A tentative plan was put in place to put a rubber roof on the trailer. Drew is looking into 
the supplies and will keep us posted.   
*I will be submitting a building use form for the 09/10 meetings.   
*We will plan on doing a fall kick-off fundraiser at Sal’s during the first weeks of 
practice.  We are going to organize a competition for player participation with half of the 
proceeds going to the winning team. 
*Larry has agreed to do the shopping for the concession stand this fall.  Nancy has agreed 
to handle the pizza ordering/payment (we still may need to find someone to pickup the 
pizzas), and Leo has agreed to handle the volunteers again. 
*We are meeting on September 1st at 5:30 to clean the trailer and stock the supplies. 
The next meeting is scheduled for September 14, 2009 at the AHS library. 
 
 


